Bus FAQs

How can I apply for College Transport to the Preston Centre? 
· Bus pass application can be accessed using the link below
Transport | Myerscough College

Is there any help towards the cost of travel?
· If household income is less than £35,000 for FE students and £25,000 for HE students, then you can apply to the College Bursary for help towards travel costs. 
· You can access the Bursary Application via My Student Portal. If you apply to the Bursary for help towards travel costs, you DO NOT need to complete the bus pass application. 

What services are available?
· Myerscough College provides direct student bus services to the College from:
· Preston Bus Station
· Fleetwood, Blackpool and Poulton
· Burnley, Accrington and Blackburn
· Clitheroe and Ribble Valley
· St Annes, Warton, Freckleton and Kirkham
· Preston Railway Station
· Chorley (return service is not direct)
· Myerscough College offers Stagecoach bus passes to students travelling from Morecambe, Lancaster and Garstang on the 40/41 service.
· Myerscough College offers Stagecoach South passes to students travelling from Bolton, Leyland, Southport and other areas South of Preston to Southport. 

When will my bus pass be issued?
· Bus passes can initially be collected during the first week of the autumn term
· For the first week of the autumn term, the College Buses are free (this does not include Stagecoach Services)
· If the bus pass is termly, subsequent termly bus passes can be collected prior to end of the current term.

How do I pay for the pass?

· In Full – Complete the application form, use the link to pay using student number as invoice number and then email the application to transport@myerscough.ac.uk
 
· Instalments - Complete the application form and then email the application to transport@myerscough.ac.uk. A standing order form will be emailed back with details of the first payment to be made using the link and then return the standing order form to be sent to the bank.


What if I lose my bus pass?
· We can issue you with a replacement pass. The replacement bus pass is £20




I’m coming from Bolton/Chorley area, is there transport available?
· Yes, we do have transport available from Chorley, the 125C service, using a Stagecoach South bus pass. Students would need to catch the 125 bus service or the train from Bolton to get to Chorley by 7:30 am. 
· In the morning, the 125C service is direct to Myerscough College. The bus leaves Chorley at 7:30 am. For the full timetable, please use the link (link not available due to summer)
· In the afternoon, there is no direct return; Instead, students will need to use the service buses to return home. Students can use either College Bus 433 or 437 to Preston Train or Preston Bus Station and then make their connection home. Students can also the Stagecoach 40/41 service throughout the day to Preston Bus Station and connect with any 125 service throughout the day to return home.



I use public transport and alight on the A6, do I have to walk to campus?
· No, Myerscough College operates a shuttle service Monday – Friday and is free to students holding a valid Myerscough College bus pass. Students who do not have a valid Myerscough College bus pass can still use the Shuttle Service, and pay £1.00 single or £1.20 return
· The 401 Shuttle Bus runs throughout the day from 8:45 – 17:05
